Shareholders Meeting

Saturday 25th September 2010 

Beales Hotel, Hatfield

Present:

Trevor Beale




Susan Beale




Andrew Beale




Philippa Beale




Chris Beale




Nick Beale




Emma Beale




Susan Clayton

Minutes:

Beverley Doidge

Each shareholder was presented with a Family charter questionnaire that Andrew had obtained from Jozef Lievens of Eubelius.

It was agreed to work through sections of this as a guideline for the Agenda and to cover as much as possible at this meeting.

1.
Values & Vision
a)
When asked where Andrew sees the company going in the future, he said that his vision was to be 4* top of the league in the Northern Home Counties and to continue with the Beales individuality.  He did not see Beales entering into the budget hotel sector in this time although Chris did ask whether as owners, it would be good to have a funky budget hotel.  Andrew said he did not see this within the next 5-6 years but was planning to aim high, remain in the 4* hotel business, to chase the highest profits and to consolidate.  

b)
He would like to pay off as much as possible of the recently taken loan under the Shareholder buyback scheme and to continue with small-scale refurbishments at each hotel.

c)
Beyond that, he sees the freehold purchase of WLP, a top floor extension being built at Beales Hotel, Cedar Lodge being knocked down, a corridor linking all of the hotel rooms currently separated by Chestnut Lodge and a small swimming pool/spa.

d)
When questioned about Beales Caterers, Andrew explained that this side of the business was not currently going anywhere and unless we buy an already set-up business, it was a particularly difficult line to establish.

e)
Growth by management contract was discussed whereby the family do not own the hotels but manage them.  The problematic areas of this are that there is no control and the family standards are lost.  There is also not enough profit to share between management and owner.

f)
Andrew summarised by saying that his 10-year plan was to develop both West Lodge Park and Beales Hotel but that it would be good to aspire to having another 4* hotel or a 3* hotel that can be brought up to 4* standards.

2.
Board
Andrew talked about Board Succession Planning with, in order, Peter Smale who is due to retire as non-exec Chairman in the next couple of years, Tony King, as Finance Director in 2018, and Andrew as Managing Director in 2028.  Some of these dates may come forward, depending on individual circumstances.

It was put to Nick that he might like to be considered as Tony King’s successor and this was left open for further discussion.  

The Beale family would like to see a balanced Board comprise of: -

1)
 A non-exec, non-family chair

2)
 A non-exec family director

3)
 A non-family finance director 

4)
 A family managing director

The roles may vary in future but the balance between family and non-family should remain.

The Shareholders felt that the roles of MD and Chairman should continue to be split.

The Board will define the role of Non-Executive Director.

3.
Family Succession
a)
Family Succession was discussed at length with the consensus being that succession would go initially to Andrew’s children, not only because of their age but also because of Andrew’s devotion to the business.  However, it was agreed that all shareholders’ children should be given the opportunity to join the business should they so wish but that it was not an automatic entitlement.

b)
Chris asked how this process comes about – do they wait to be asked to join the company?  It was agreed that parents would speak to their children to see whether they expressed an interest in joining the family business.

c)
It was agreed that although this was a family privilege, the children would still have to work their way in to the company – it would not just be handed to them.   There was no automatic entitlement and if there were several members of the family that wanted to join at the same time, there would need to be some sort of clarification in place with regards to the number in both junior and senior positions.

d)
Emma raised the question as to whether the entitlement would be widened to extend to say, the Keane family children?  The general opinion was that it should remain within the Beale family if possible.  

e)
Andrew went on to explain about The Institute of Family Business Next Generation Forum that were now taking place where children that are thinking of joining the family business can talk to peers and although the most common age was 18+, some were as young as 14.  The general opinion was that it was a good idea to involve the next generation at an early age and give them peer support.

f)
The question was raised as to whether the company would pay for vocational training for family members and if so, for how long and would the person concerned be expected to repay these expenses or give so much commitment to the company.  Also, would it be dependent on whether there was an available opportunity?

g)
It was thought that vocational training should be made available and that the company would finance this but the money would definitely need to be either paid back or so many years commitment would need to be given to the company.  This would be dependent upon whether there was an available opportunity and would be open to both genders.

h)
It was however agreed that each application for a shareholder’s child to join the company would be dealt with on its own merits.

i)
Holiday jobs are open to all regardless of whether they want to go into the family business.

This subject will be discussed further at the next meeting. 

4.
Share Ownership
a)
The current rules are that any shareholder can give their shares to any member of their immediate family.

b)
The question was raised as to whether shares can be given to husbands, wives, step-children, nephews and nieces, long-term partners, Beale Trust, aunts, uncles, cousins and civil partners?  AB to get clarity on this.

c)
A possible further meeting to be held if the current Memorandum & Articles need adjusting. 

5.
Mission Statement
a)
The general opinion was that the Company’s current Mission Statement was ok but needed tweaking in places to include philanthropy, community engagement and to act ethically.  Susan Clayton specifically commented on the statement “We undertake to do everything in our power to please our guests so that they want to return” – she felt that this should be changed because we do not undertake to do everything in our power.  AB to look at this.

b)
The question was raised as to whether a six-monthly Shareholders Meeting was now needed?  It was agreed that this was not necessary and that a family get together and meeting would take place in September of each year after the AGM.  

6.
Date of Next Meeting
Saturday 24th September 2011 – 9am to 1pm – West Lodge Park Hotel.

